COUNCIL fiiaiysyille’

WASHINGTON )

il

Regular Meeting
May 5, 2014

MINUTES

Call to Order / Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor Nehring called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Cali

Chief Administrative Officer Hirashima gave the roll call. The following staff and
councilmembers were in attendance.

Mayor: Jon Nehring

Council: Steve Muller, Kamille Norton, Jeff Seibert, Michael Stevens,
Rob Toyer, Jeff Vaughan, and Donna Wright

Absent: None

Also Present: Chief Administrative Officer Gloria Hirashima, Finance
Director Sandy Langdon, Police Chief Rick Smith, City
Attorney Grant Weed, Public Works Director Kevin Nielsen,
Parks and Recreation Director Jim Ballew, and Recording
Secretary Laurie Hugdahl.

Motion made by Councilmember Toyer, seconded by Councilmember Norton to
approve the agenda. Motion passed unanimously (7-0).

Committee Reports

Councilmember Wright reported on the 4/16 Marysville Fire District Board of Directors
meeting where there was a short report on the Oso landslide. Many members of our fire
department have been participating in that effort. The Fire District purchased two new
ambulances.

Councilmember Stevens added that with the retirement of Battalion Chief Rex Tucker,
the district has been working on filling that related vacancies.
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Director Ballew explained that Snohomish County has made a change regarding the
reporting requirements. This is a housekeeping measure to that effect. There were no
comments or questions.

5. Consider an Ordinance of the City of Marysville, Washington, Amending
Marysville Municipal Code Section 2.88.020 Regarding Membership of the
Marysville Disability Board; Providing for Severability; and Effective Date.

Kristie Guy stated that the proposed changes to the Municipal Code regarding the
LEOFF 1 Disability Board are basically just housekeeping. The City has already
changed the LEOFF 1 Disability Board in response to changes to the law which allowed
us to not have firefighters on the Board any longer since they are no longer under the
city’s jurisdiction. There were no comments or questions.

6. Consider an Ordinance of the City of Marysville, Washington, Amending
Marysville Municipal Code Chapter 2.16 Relating to Civil Service; Providing for
Severability; and Effective Date.

Kristie Guy reviewed this item, noting that it is also a housekeeping matter. This would
remove firefighters from the civil service rules because they have not been a joint board
for quite some time. Additionally it is removing the requirement that we can only have
two members on the board of the same political association. There were no comments
or questions.

Mayor’s Business
Mayor Nehring had the following comments:
e The Cinco de Mayo event on Friday night was a great event. It was well
attended.
e The Saturday morning fishing derby was also a great event. He commended the
Kiwanis for their great breakfast.

e He will be holding a coffee klatch at Glenwood Mobile this week.
e The spray park is coming along nicely.

Staff Business

Sandy Langdon had no comments.
Kevin Nielsen had no comments.
Jim Ballew had no comments.

Kristie Guy had no comments.

Denise Gritton had no comments.
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Adjournment

Seeing no further business Mayor Nehring adjourned the meeting at 7:43 p.m.

Approved this 27 day of ] jag - , 2014.
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